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	COUNTY OF LOUDOUN

FIRE-RESCUE COMMISSION

16600 Courage Court

Leesburg, Virginia  20175

(703) 777-0333




Commission Meeting

26 May 2009
1830 hours

Fire and Rescue Training Center
Meeting Summary - Draft
	Commissioner Durham
	PRESENT
	Supervisor Miller
	

	Commissioner M. Buchanan
	EXCUSED
	LCFR Chief Pozzo
	PRESENT

	Commissioner Grier
	PRESENT
	Medical Director Sabella
	EXCUSED

	Commissioner McGann
	PRESENT
	Medical Director Morgan
	PRESENT

	Commissioner Rambo
	PRESENT
	EMS Chair Leo Kelly
	

	Commissioner Wilkinson
	PRESENT
	Fire Chair Dan Cohn
	PRESENT


Others: Deputy Chiefs Howard Dawley, Matt Partlow, Linda Hale, and Ms. Mary MaGuire, Asst to the Chief/PIO, LCFR; President Paul Draisey, Company 3; President Stan Murphy, Company 6; President Becky McKenna, Company 9; Bill Lyden, Chair, R&R Committee; Chaplain Brian K. Wells, Company 6/23; Chaplain Charlie Grant, Company 11/15; Ms. Debbie Boston, COR; Mr. John Sandy, County Admin.
I. WELCOME
II. COMMISSIONER COMMENTS
Commissioner A.J. Durham – None

Commissioner Bill Wilkinson – None

Commissioner Bill McGann – None

Commissioner Wagner Grier – None

Chief Joe Pozzo
- None
III. PUBLIC COMMENTS - None
IV. MEDICAL DIRECTOR – Dr. J. Morgan

V. COUNCIL REPORTS:

1. EMS COUNCIL – L. Kelly
a. ALS Committee Minutes – 20 Apr 09
b. BLS Committee Minutes – 18 May 09

c. BLS Committee Minutes – 5 May 09
d. Rescue Chiefs Committee Minutes – 12 May 09

e. EMS Council Minutes – 21 Apr 09

f. Advanced Life Support Policy/Procedure 12 – Security and Maintenance of Pre-Hospital Medications and Supplies

2. FIRE COUNCIL – D. Cohn
April and May minutes will be submitted at next month’s commission meeting.
VI. COMMITTEE REPORTS:

1. Retention and Recruitment Committee – W. Lyden
2. Chaplain’s Committee – C. Grant / K. McQuaid
Two members resigned and moved out of state; replacements being interviewed.

3. Safety and Health Committee – C. Parker/J. Starling
a. Appointment of Company Health and Safety Officers

EMS and Fire agencies have appointed a representative except Company 4 Fire Dept. 

b. Sub-Committee for Respiratory Protection Program
1) FRG Operations 2.1.3, Respiratory Protection Program (Status of Revision) Fire and EMS Council presentations completed.
2) FRG Operations 2.1.3.3 (GO 2009-005), Entering IDLH Environments (Status of Initial Draft)
3) FRG Operations 2.1.3.2 (GO 2009-006) Use of Respiratory Protection Equipment (Status of Initial Draft)
c. Meadowood Recommendations

 

Fire Council responded to Fairfax County

4. Ad Hoc Committee on EMS Billing – P.J. Azzolina/
Mary Maguire reported that draft document on EMS Billing has been prepared and ready for discussion.  Chairman Rambo advised Mary to ask PJ Azzolina to report back to Commission at next month’s meeting. 

5. Communications Committee – M. Lamb/M.Partlow
a. FRG Operations 8.0.4, Dispatch of Staffed Units (DRAFT)
Multiple draft versions have been consolidated into the draft policy that came out of the System Status Management policy.  Draft has already been forwarded to Fire Council.  
b. FRG Operations 8.0.11, Mutual Aid Response Delays (Status of Revision)
Reference to 270 Second Delay – The committee is currently running numbers for Loudoun County incoming mutual aid, as well as the county’s own responses for the essential units such as engines, trucks, tankers, EMS units, rescues, etc.  The committee has requested information from the mutual aid jurisdictions to compare their response times versus Loudoun County.  Once data becomes available a recommendation will be made to the Commission.  
Committee Membership:  Fire Council and At Large representatives to Communications needed. 
Copies of the radio upgrade notes and public safety radio system status reported by John Humphrey to Public Safety Committee meeting last month were distributed for information.   

M. Partlow discussed with DIT in setting up a newsletter that the Board will allow.   He plans to set up a newsletter and notify everyone to sign up for any update.  Copy of the proposed newsletter will be sent to Chairman Rambo.  
Chairman Rambo asked M. Partlow to discuss the Unit Identification Transitions of COG and Frederick County (MD) that took effect last two weeks.  M. Partlow indicated that the list attached to the packet is not totally accurate.  A revised copy will be sent out to everyone.

Chairman Rambo commented that the radio transition into 600 series, with the new terminologies and processes, so far, have only received one comment and were fairly minor.  
Matt Partlow stated that the transition designator is according to NOVA Manual that the county operates. 

Chairman Rambo thanked the Communication Committee including Mike Carter, Liz Mancuso and personnel in the field. 

6. Awards Committee – R. Shank 
Chairman Rambo thanked DChief R.Shank, Karen McQuaid and others for their efforts in the preparation and success of Valor Awards and Annual Awards Banquet.  It was a busy month for them and a lot of members were recognized.
7. Program Management Boards – H. Dawley

Chief Dawley provided highlights.
a. Purcellville Safety Center Opening and Dedication

Operation will commence by June 1st.   
b. Lansdowne Safety Center Opening and Dedication


Construction is making an excellent progress anticipates completion by third week of July. 

c. Moorefield Station


LCFR staff, County Admin, other county agencies and Claude Moore Foundation have met and will convey the deed property to the station by approximately early June.


Chairman Rambo asked the proposed service of light rail station. H. Dawley explained that realignment of Ryan Road is being worked out and VDOT is expediting the design and project schedule of a rail station coming at Rte 772 Greenway.  Consequently, the realignment of Ryan Road will directly affect the station parcel.  Series of meetings attended by LCFR staff, VDOT and planning staff to ensure that during the construction period, that station’s operation will not be hampered.  
d. Status of Brambleton Public Safety Center

The Board pushed back this project to FY12 for reconsideration.
e. Middleburg  Fire-Rescue Renovations


Fifteen architectural firms submitted bids for design work.  Will meet this Thursday, closed announcement and select finalists for interview.

f. Sterling Fire-Rescue Renovations


 Due to county’s budget reductions, some of the OCC staff were reduced as a result there is a large project load that impacted this project.  Previous manager may no longer be working on this project as well as a couple of station projects.  OCC is in the process of finding of a new project manager.

Chairman Rambo commented that as a result of budget discussion, concern in funding in meeting programs of other stations may fall out.   Chairman Rambo suggested to H. Dawley to touch base with him if projects fall behind due to budget or other reasons.

g. Route 7/28 Fire-Rescue Station

BOS received an unsolicited PPEA proposal from Keane Properties that will provide land, design services and construction of the facility.  BOS elected to proceed and explore the proposal that provide 60-day window for other interested parties to submit competitive proposal. The 60-day period will open about 20-25 days and will email Chairman Rambo for the exact date.

h. Aldie F/R Station and Neersville/Western Loudoun F/R Station:


LCFR has provided program specifications to OCC.
8. INFORMATION – Personal Property Tax
Consent was asked by Chairman Rambo from the commission body of moving up Item 11 from Information Items of the agenda so Debbie Boston need not stay for the whole meeting.
At last month’s commission meeting, the commission reaffirmed not to grant retirement credits to Neersville Fire Company members this year because of ongoing concerns about the company not adhering to Commission guidelines. This was transmitted to Commissioner of Revenue Office as well as Management and Budget.  In particular, the County Attorney’s was concerned about withholding the personal property tax benefit in at Neersville Fire Company.  Currently County Attorney’s office is doing some research and looking at the original ordinance and legislation that the Commonwealth had written for the volunteer PPT benefit.  It is hoped that next month there will be resolution.
Commissioner Wilkinson asked if the ramifications will affect other companies.  Chairman Rambo hopes that the 80 points issue is not to measure the level of activity in the volunteer system.  
John Sandy indicated that certification of retirement points will be achieved based on the staff chain/agreement from the company presidents and chiefs.  Certifications will be certified by Commissioner’s Office.  Debbie has already pulled out the volunteer point information and prepared a summary.  The report will also be looked at by the County Admin and will meet with County’s Attorney’s Office to see in terms of points calculations their interpretations or to what interpretations it belong and what will constitute the volunteers point calculations acceptable to the company..
VII. DISCUSSION TOPICS:
1. ACTION - Consent Agenda
a. FRG Operations 2.1.7.1, Rapid Intervention Team Command and Operational Procedures
b. FRG Operations 3.1.3, Fires in Single Family Dwellings

c. FRG Operations 3.1.8, Fires in High Rise Buildings

d. FRG Operations 3.1.10, Fires in Strip Shopping Centers

Last month 6 NOVA Manuals were submitted both by EMS and Fire Councils for consideration.  

 EMS and Fire Councils have no comments and were in agreement with the 4 NOVA Manuals.  
Chairman Rambo asked for motion if no further comments.
Commission Motioned and approved the 4 NOVA Manuals without objection by 6-0-1-0. Commissioner Mickey Buchanan Excused with no further discussions.
FRG Operations 2.1.9, Emergency Incident Rehabilitation and FRG Operations 3.1.9, Fires in Residential and Commercial Townhouses and Row houses, these call for discussions and were held under Action – Pending Guidelines in the agenda.  After discussion the commission can decide if to take action tonight.

2. ACTION – Pending Guidelines

a. FRG Administration 3.5.2, Annual Driving Reviews

The purpose of this guideline is to request the companies to conduct their own reviews annually or to request assistance in conducting the reviews to happen.  Chairman Rambo received only one comment from President Paul Draisey, Middleburg expressing favor towards doing the review annually in the company.
Chairman Rambo asked for motion if no further comments.

Commission motioned and approved FRG Admin 3.5.2 by 6-0-1-0 with Commissioner Mickey Buchanan Excused.
b. FRG Administration 4.1.1, Schedule for Annual Financial Reports Requirement.
Chairman Rambo made a modification to the Schedule for Annual Financial Reports Requirement this year. Mr. Sandy is helping out in putting together the worksheets, gather information and assist the companies prepare their financial reports.  Mr. Sandy also expanded the worksheet to include not only what the company currently owed but what will be owed for next year.  No comments were received.   

Commission motioned and approved FRG Admin 4.1.1 by 6-0-1-0 with Commissioner Buchanan Excused.
c. FRG Administration 4.1.2, Provision of IRS Annual Tax Returns

Chairman Rambo explained that every company to provide copy to Fire Rescue Commission when companies file their IRS Federal Annual Tax Returns yearly.  A meeting was held last Friday with Chairman Rambo, County Admin and Budget and Management Department and county’s Bond Council.   Bond Council raised some issues on the beneficiary of bonded funds received by the agencies from the county contributions on apparatus replacement program, building renovations and buildings that county is leasing.  

1) Remind last year’s companies that were not 501C3 corporations that need to transition to 501C3 to keep them out of questionable status;
2) If County Government and Volunteers relationship is vital to county government, then the Bond Council should have a recording mechanism to maintain cooperation with companies including companies that choose not to participate on the apparatus replacement program.
Commission motioned and approved FRG Admin 4.1.2 by 6-0-1-0 with Commissioner Buchanan Excused.
Discussion followed at the request of Commissioner Bill McGann

Question:  What happens if the company does not provide the financial report that is not covered under the Annual Tax Report?
Chairman Rambo suggested adding to FRG 4.1.1 “companies not in 501C3 to move to 501C3 and to FRG 4.1.2 add para. 5 from FRG 4.1.1 as amended.
Commission agreed on the two amendments.
Commission approved F.R.G 4.1.2 as amended by 6-0-1-0 with Commissioner Mickey Buchanan Excused.
d. FRG Administration 4.2.21, Distribution of FY10 County Contributions

During the budget discussions, our county contributions were not changed by the Board.  Chairman Rambo prepared a draft of the contributions that is identical to FY09 that will be considered for next year.  Chairman Rambo asked if comfortable with the draft commission to approve.  Commissioner Durham made motion to adopt.  

Commission approved F.R.G Admin 4.2.2.1 as amended by 6-0-1-0 with Commissioner Mickey Buchanan Excused.
Discussion: 

Ms. Maguire will collect the checks the first of July, and semi-annually.  

Last month, the commission discussed redistributing some assets that have been left over from previous fiscal years and the funds impounded from Company 16.  Chief Pozzo and Commissioner McGann were tasked to review the funds needed by the company to operate.
Chief Pozzo recommended that after June 30 the commission should decide how to disburse the impounded funds from Company 16.  He also suggested following the 121/40 path to keep the company’s operation and pay the bills.  This will give an idea what is left in FY09 and then Mary can give an estimate how much left over and figure out how to distribute them.  Chief Pozzo suggested formalizing the associated FRG next month and to decide what to do with the FY10 funds.  

Commissioner Wilkinson asked how much money Company 16 has spent this year.  Chief Pozzo responded approximately $50K a year.  Commissioner McGann suggested keeping a cushion in case something happened.  Chief Pozzo will work with Mr. Sandy on the numbers.  

Chairman Rambo suggested that at next month’s Commission meeting it will be a good timing to make recommendations to see what the commission would like to do with the funds. 

e. FRG Operations 2.1.9, Emergency Incident Rehabilitation

EMS Council and Chief Hale went through once again the NOVA Manual on Emergency Incident Rehabilitation and discovered that comments that were made initially were not incorporated.  A memo was received from Chief Hale through the EMS Council presenting all the issues seen as exceptions in the document that should be covered in FRG guidelines.  
Chief Hale stated that at the very last page of the manual, there is an Attachment A that will be sent to Chairman Rambo electronically.
Chief Hale stated that Rescue Chiefs Committee has reviewed the whole document and recommendations were approved by EMS Council.  Fire Council Chair agreed to EMS Council’s recommendations and suggested to a vote tonight.

Commission approved and adopted the F.R.G. Operations 2.1.9 with exceptions as noted in Chief Hale’s memo, by 6-0-1-0 with Commissioner Buchanan Excused.

f. FRG Operations 3.1.9, Fires in Residential and Commercial Townhouses and Row houses. 
Fire Council is comfortable with the guidelines as prepared by NOVA Fire Chiefs.  One comment was received from EMS Council and reflected in the cover note of the guideline.   

Chief Pozzo stated that he does not want the word “shall not” in Number A.  He suggested sending back the document to EMS and Fire Councils Chairs to come up some language that it is the intention of the responding ambulance to take anybody who may be injured during operation; and make an assignment to an ambulance to approve that would ordinarily get assigned; a compromising language addressing that will become automatic.
FCouncil Chair Cohn asked if it is taking out from the hands of ICS commander rather than putting it in the hands of ICS commander.   Chairman Rambo responded that it can be yes and no because it is not binding as ICS Commander.  Except that it gives the term the Incident Commander that has incident flexibility that will probably see as Incident Commander regular course of operation.
Commissioner Durham recommended utilizing pending FRG under Health and Safety Committee as the starting point.

Chairman Rambo proposed to table the draft FRG next month that will allow EMS Council and Fire Council Chairs to discuss for 30 days.
Commission approved the proposal by 6-0-1-0 with Commissioner Mickey Buchanan Excused.
3. ACTION – Company Requests

a. Purcellville Fire Request to Establish Medium Duty Squad.
Chairman Rambo proposed to defer this request due to the following issues:
(1) Based on the last meeting, an email was sent to various surrounding companies regarding Purcellville Fire request to establish medium squad duty squad.   Chairman Rambo received an informal email from various companies of which a copy will be sent to Chief Parker.  Independent to the email, inspection of the unit has not occurred and therefore cannot take action tonight.

(2)  When the Commission approved Truck 1, the approval was contingent on the inspection of the apparatus that has not occurred yet.  Chairman Rambo decided to close the issue and come back as the inspection happens.
Chief Parker has some concerns of other squad truck that he is strongly objecting.
4. INFORMATION – Initial Release of DRAFT Fire and Rescue Guidelines

a. FRG Administration 6.2.1, Confidentiality of CAD Information (DRAFT)

A draft guideline that confidentially of CAD Information, associated with homicide investigation at the Sheriff’s Department that had been done in Lansdowne recently; and, to make clear the expectation in the system regarding confidentiality of the information as well as the authority of releasing it information as defined in Chief Pozzo’s memo and attached.
Commissioner Durham asked to include a reference since the Commission is starting of simply adding a chain of help documentation.  Chairman Rambo replied that it is not presumed as help documentation.

Bill Lyden made a comment to note on: How to convey the new policy since this is something that can affect the individual and end user; and. how the existing members will know especially those that have already done the orientation.    Chairman Rambo indicated that the existing members will have the opportunity to know it during the roll out of the new radios. Also, Karen McQuaid little by little will try to assemble the entire new announcement in the system so it can be announced to volunteer system.   
b. FRG Operations 3.7, Utility Emergencies (DRAFT)
c. FRG Operations 5.2.2, Elevator and Escalator Emergencies (DRAFT)

d. FRG Operations 5.6.1, Metrorail Emergencies (DRAFT)

e. FRG Operations 5.6.2, Railroad Emergency Response Manual (DRAFT)

f. FRG Operations 8.0.4, Dispatch of Staffed Units (DRAFT)

Chairman Rambo asked the commission of concurrence to pass the NOVA Manuals (items b to f) to the Councils for review.

FC Chair Cohn advised that on the FRG 8.0.4, Dispatch of Staff Units, Chief Lamb was asked to make a presentation at next month’s Fire Council meeting so that Fire Council can have recommendations to next Commission meeting.

All of the manuals comments are due 30 days by June 30, 2009.

g. FRG Operations 8.0.13, Dispatch of Heavy Rescue Squad Trucks (DRAFT)
Prepared by Communications Committee to address the issue of Status Management and how it will be done in Loudoun.  
A draft guideline in response to recommendations made by EMS Council to include Heavy Rescue Squads on certain classes of incidence that were taken from EMS Council note addressed to Chairman Rambo.  The intent is to send back the draft to Fire Council and EMS Council for discussions.  
Commissioner Grier inquired for a draft FRG on Water Rescuer if there was something that had been adopted.  Chairman Rambo stated that there is nothing that came out yet. 

Chairman Rambo advised for those who would like to visit the NOVA Chiefs website to contact Chief Shank for password.
5. INFORMATION – FEMA Station Construction and Refurbishment Grants 
Mary Maguire reported that she continues to monitor the grant.  As discussed at the last commission meeting in March, there is anticipated sum of money in the last two months but have not seen anything as of yet.  However, the original AFG grant process was closed last week on May 20, 2009.   
For interested companies applying for the grant, there is an opportunity and the following will be considered:  
· whether or not the project is approved by the Board; 
· does it involve a programmatic change to the stations; 
· does the project requires expertise or work by the County’s OCC; and
· Does the project shovel-ready and does the project have the endorsement and support of the Fire Rescue Commission.   
It is a competitive process and there is only $210M available for Fire Stations.  So far, requests have been received from Companies 8, 9, 13, 11, 15.   

There is a $1.0 M grant fund for SCBA program that is earmarked in the replacement, upgrade and expansion.
6. INFORMATION – Radio Terminology Changes
a. Council of Governments (COG) Unit Identification Transition
b. Frederick County (MD) Unit Identification Transition
Commissioner Durham made a comment that currently, out of all NOVA jurisdictions, Loudoun County will be using letters instead of numbers.   Does the commission will ever plan in the future of reviewing letters instead of numbers?

Chairman Rambo responded that discussion will depend on NOVA Manuals if revised.
7. INFORMATION – Recent Department Information Bulletins

a. IB 2009-008, Wildland 608 Resource Trailer

For anyone who did receive the trailer materials but not the picture, and personnel wishing to see the trailers must request through Emergency Communication Center. 

b. Transporting Patients with IV Locks (Heparin and Saline Locks)

c. EMD Aspirin Protocol
Memo from EMS Council to Fire Rescue System members on Transporting Patients with IV Locks is included in the packet.

Dr. Morgan advised that providers were given instructions arriving on the scene can confirm that the patient did take aspirin; then there is no need to give additional aspirin.  If it cannot be confirmed that aspirin has been taken, providers to best assess by following their respective protocols.  It also holds true for inhalers.
8. INFORMATION – Lansdowne Station Lease Agreement

Chairman Rambo will prepare a note for John Sandy that the Public Safety Committee will discuss tomorrow evening. 

9. INFORMATION – Pending Apparatus Inspections
a. Purcellville Fire Request to Establish Medium Squad

b. Lucketts Fire Inspection Status

c. Lovettsville Squad Status

d. Sterling Rescue Tech 25 Status
10. INFORMATION – Fire and Rescue Commission Restructuring by Board of Supervisors

Board of Supervisors took action last week that affect Fire Rescue Commission with the exception of 5 or 6 Boards and Commisions.  The Board removed the board representative from other bodies.  There is no ex officio member at the Board of Supervisor on the Fire and Rescue Commission.  Therefore, Mr. Miller will no longer be participating in the meeting.  

John Sandy made a comment that there are two other groups that are very comparable to Fire Rescue Commission, which are the Board of Library of Trustees and Parks Advisory Board.  The Board respects the Commission and felt that FR Commission is doing their job.
VIII.
GUIDELINES PENDING FOR 30 JUNE 2009 COMMISSION MEETING
a. FRG Administration 6.2.1, Confidentiality of CAD Information (DRAFT)

b. FRG Operations 3.7, Utility Emergencies (DRAFT)

c. FRG Operations 5.2.2, Elevator and Escalator Emergencies (DRAFT)

d. FRG Operations 5.6.1, Metrorail Emergencies (DRAFT)

e. FRG Operations 5.6.2, Railroad Emergency Response Manual (DRAFT)

f. FRG Operations 8.0.4, Dispatch of Staffed Units (DRAFT)

g. FRG Operations 8.0.13, Dispatch of Heavy Rescue Squad Trucks (DRAFT)
IX.
ANNOUNCEMENTS

1. Chief Byron Andrews, Northern Virginia EMS Council 2009 Outstanding EMS Administrator 

2.
Volunteer Loudoun, Outstanding Fire and Rescue Volunteers of the Year Awards to Jim Gutierrez and Brad Quinn of Purcellville Fire
3. Volunteer Loudoun, Outstanding Student Volunteer of the Year Awards to Jordan Hollowell and Brad Quinn of Purcellville Rescue

4. Lt. Rachel Short, received the Robert Hap Arnold ALS Instructor award; Lt. Nicole Carter received the Robert Hap Arnold BLS Instructor Award; and Training Officer Nathan Herlocker received the Fire Instructor Award.
X.
COMMITTEE MEETING CALENDAR
BLS Committee – June 2, 2009

Rescue Chiefs Committee – June 9, 2009

ALS Committee - June 15, 2009

Fire Council Advisory - June 17, 2009
EMS Council Advisory - June 16, 2009
XI.
EXECUTIVE SESSION


There was no Executive Session.
XII.
AJOURNMENT: 2000
Next Fire and Rescue Commission meeting is scheduled for 30 June 2009 at 1830 hours at the Fire and Rescue Training Center.






